
































































































 
 
 
 
 

EACHOTHER 
 
 
 
 
 

MANAGEMENT LETTER 
 

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 
 

31 DECEMBER 2020 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



The Trustees 
EachOther 
 

 

 

20 April 2021 

 
Dear Trustees, 
 
We have set out in the attached report the key matters arising from our 
audit including those prescribed by International Auditing Standard 260. We 
have also attach the proposed letter of representations on which we are 
planning to place reliance for the purpose of our audit.  
 
As you will appreciate, our audit procedures are designed primarily to 
enable us to form an opinion on the accounts as a whole.  Our procedures 
include such tests of the accounting records and internal control systems as 
are, in our opinion, necessary for audit purposes.  Consequently, whilst our 
procedures may identify certain weaknesses which may exist, the audit 
procedures in themselves should not be relied upon to reveal all the 
weaknesses which may exist in the system. 
 
This report has been prepared for your sole use and we assume no 
responsibility to any other party in respect of its contents.  The report should 
not be disclosed to any third party without our prior written consent. 
 
This report is not exhaustive and deals with only the more significant 
matters which came to our attention during the audit.  Other matters of 
lesser significance have been discussed with the relevant staff during the 
course of our audit work. 
 
In conclusion we would like to take this opportunity of expressing our 
appreciation to management and staff for their assistance and co-operation 
during the course of our audit. 
 
If you have any queries on any of the points in this letter, please do not 
hesitate to contact us. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
Knox Cropper LLP 
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MATTERS ARISING FROM THE AUDIT 

 

General 
 
The purpose of our audit is to gather sufficient evidence to allow us to conclude that the 
transactions and balances disclosed in the accounts are unlikely to be materially misstated, to 
establish that disclosures reflected in the accounts comply with the requirements of 
legislation and relevant accounting standards and to assess whether the accounting policies 
adopted are appropriate and consistently applied. 
 

Audit Report 
 
We have completed our audit to our satisfaction and intend to issue an unqualified audit 
opinion on the accounts.  
 
The text of the audit reports is in accordance with the standard text for unqualified audit 
reports issued by the Financial Reporting Council, which has been revised for periods 
commencing on or after 1 January 2020. 
 

Audit Adjustments 
 
The only adjustment arising from our audit work was a reduction of accrued income by £4,197 
as the income did not relate to the period being audited.  We can confirm that no other 
misstatements were detected during the audit which remain uncorrected other than matters 
which are both individually and cumulatively clearly trivial.   
 

International Auditing Standards 
 
International auditing standards have been revised for accounting periods commencing on or 
after 1 January 2020.  One impact of this has been changes to the standard unqualified audit 
report as referred to above. 
 
Another change is to our responsibilities in respect of going concern. Under the revised 
standard a more formal procedure is required which coincides with the need for greater 
consideration of going concern in light of Covid-19.  The requirement is for management to 
present to the Board (those charged with governance) an assessment of the going concern 
status of the charity supported by a financial forecast that looks forward 12 months from the 
date at which the accounts are to be approved i.e. to May 2022.   
 
The Board will use this assessment as part of their consideration of whether the charity is a 
going concern.  As auditor we are required to review and challenge the charity’s formal going 
concern assessment. 
 
We have reviewed the charity’s budget for 2021 and confirm that it is in accordance with our 
expectations.   
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MATTERS ARISING FROM THE AUDIT (continued) 

 

Accounting policies and Disclosures 
 
The accounting policies adopted by the Charity have been consistently applied and are 
appropriate to its operations. 
 
There were no changes in legislation which affected the presentation or disclosures in the 
accounts this year and therefore the form and content of the accounts are consistent with the 
preceding year.  

 
Accounting Systems and Internal Controls 
 
We can confirm that the accounting records were generally well maintained during the year 
and that no significant weaknesses were identified during the audit.  
 
The controls in place appear to be appropriate and effective given the size of the organisation. 
 

Professional Ethics and Independence 
 
We confirm our compliance with Ethical Standards issued by the Financial Reporting Council 
and there are no matters in relation to our audit engagement which we consider should be 
brought to your attention. 
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MATTERS ARISING FROM THE AUDIT (continued) 
 

 
 

Emerging Issues 
 

Charity Governance Code Update 
The Charity Governance Code has been refreshed in December 2020. The code, which is 
endorsed by the charity commission although not compulsory, sets out the seven principles 
of good governance, with separate versions for small and large charities. The main changes 
relate to the Diversity principle and to the Integrity principle: 

a) The Diversity principle has been renamed the Equality, Diversity and Inclusion 

principle and there is a greater focus on the Trustees defining the importance of this 

principle for their charity and then establishing and monitoring targets and publicising 

progress. 

b) The updated Integrity principle emphasises the importance of understanding 

safeguarding responsibilities and establishing robust procedures including processes 

whereby concerns can be raised.   

 

VAT: Digital advertising 
The supply of advertising services to a charity is generally zero-rated, but there was previously 
uncertainty regarding digital advertising. HMRC have recently confirmed, in Revenue and 
Customs Brief 13 (2020), that some digital advertising can be zero rated for VAT, provided the 
advertising is targeted at the general public and not at specific individuals. However, HMRC 
continues to exclude social media advertising from zero-rating on the basis that it targets 
individuals by a digital address. 
 
For more information, go to: 
 
Revenue and Customs Brief 13 (2020): VAT charity digital advertising relief - GOV.UK 
(www.gov.uk) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/revenue-and-customs-brief-13-2020-vat-charity-digital-advertising-relief/revenue-and-customs-brief-13-2020-vat-charity-digital-advertising-relief
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/revenue-and-customs-brief-13-2020-vat-charity-digital-advertising-relief/revenue-and-customs-brief-13-2020-vat-charity-digital-advertising-relief

